
Sand Lake Elementary PTG Minutes | Mon. April 7th, 2025, | 5:30 PM – 6:55 PM | Conference Room 
 
Attendance: 
• Present: Matt Meyers, Principal; Kelly Nestingen, 4th Grade Teacher; Emily Crook, Vice President; 

Betsy Jessie, Treasurer; Anna Frazier, Parent; Bridgette Faron, Teacher; Heidi Feuerhelm, 
Secretary  

• Excused: Elizabeth Allen, President 
 
Secretary’s Report: 
• Minutes from the March PTG Meeting were approved. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  
• Our account balance is $6,504.47.  

o Recent expenses:  
 Teachers’ lunch (including tip): $291.00  
 Sundae supplies: $173.00 
 3-Months of Squishmallows for Kwik Books: $60.00  

• Upcoming expenses include (amounts are estimates): birthday books for $375. 
 

Principal’s Report:  
● There will be a full-day school celebration for Earth Day on 4/16/25. 
● The 5th Grade Bash is scheduled for 5/2/25. 

○ Kayla Smith is the contact person. 
○ Sand Lake El. has been asked to cover activities.  
○ Ruth B. received a Holmen Area Foundation grant to cover some of the expenses; she likely 

applied for the February grant.  
● Staff Appreciation Week will be 5/5/25 through 5/9/25. 

○ PTG will “cover” a day... Partnering with Student Council may be an option.  
■ Ideas mentioned: afternoon snack cart, lunch, hand/neck massage therapist w/staff 

lounge as “spa”  
● Field Day is scheduled for 5/22/25, with a rain make-up date of 5/27/25. 

○ PTG may be asked to supply freezie pops. 
● The All-School Picnic is scheduled for 5/23/25. 
● The 5th Grade Farewell Breakfast is scheduled for 5/29/25. 

 
New Business: 
1. Feedback re: Midway Deli Meal for P/T Conference Night (3/11/25): Overall, the food was good! 

Next time, order less soup and more sandwiches.  
2. Feedback re: March’s Restaurant Fundraiser with Toppers Pizza (3/18/25): Scheduling this on the 

night of one of the concerts didn’t work well for some families; a Friday night may work better. 
3. BBB Bingo Event (that we’re hosting) 4/23/25: Nobody has signed up to help so far; another 

request will go out soon! 
4. SL Bingo Blitz Night Scheduled for 4/24/25, NOW AT 5:30 (NOTE THE NEW TIME): Bridgette 

shared that we still need three volunteers who will serve as Bingo checkers; the National Honor 
Society students were suggested… Schindoggies, Taco Broz, and Sugar Rush are confirmed. It 
was decided that we will give away ten ice cream coupons.  



5. SL PTG Role Recruitment: Anna may be interested in serving as the next SL PTG President; she 
would prefer to be mentored into the role.   

6. End-of-Year Happenings: Extra support from PTG may be appreciated at events like Field Day 
(e.g., one volunteer to assist at each station). 

 
Open Discussion: 
1. Restaurant Fundraisers: 

a. How often should they occur next school year (e.g., monthly, quarterly, once a semester)?  
b. We’d like to consider McDonald’s for one of our restaurant fundraisers next school year (we 

could try to coordinate the date with the Happy Meal schedule); Heidi will call to get 
information on this. 

c. Other options that may work well include Toppers, Chuck E. Cheese, Milwaukee Burger, or 
possibly local spots (e.g., Features) 

2. SCRIP Gift Cards: 
a. Consider selling them at a holiday-themed table at school in December, especially Kwik Trip 

and Target cards 
3. Requests for Funds from PTG:  

a. An example protocol, following a mini grant request process, was shared. We’d like to 
implement something similar next school year. 

4. Upcoming Meetings are scheduled for: 
a. 5/5/25 at 5:30 or 6:00 (TBD) 
b. June’s meeting is TBD. 

 
Upcoming Business:  
1. 10/10/25 Fall Fun Run: Mrs. Brandee Hrubes will join our next meeting to discuss.   
 
Meeting ended at approximately 6:55pm 
 


